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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our

campus safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is

inspiring and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together.

Thank you for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

A newsletter highlighting and connecting the people and work of Facilities Management at the University of Kentucky

The Facilities Management Medical Center’s

Rolling Renovation team was hard at work last

week performing critical maintenance and

upgrades in patient rooms. At left, Andrew

Virgin works on a relay in a headwall. At right,

Jeff Kunsman is suited up for Covid19 patient

room lift work, and Scott Sorrell replacing

flush assembly in the Sloan Building.

Last week, the Board of Trustees approved the

renaming of a campus residence hall and an athletics

complex in connection with the generosity of two

major donors to the university. Woodland Glen II

(left) will be renamed Don and Mira Ball Hall for

their longstanding philanthropic service to UK.

Additionally, UK Athletics’ baseball, soccer and

softball athletic complex on Alumni Drive will be

named the Barnhart Family Athletics Complex

(right) at the request of Vickie and Wendell Bell.

Faces of Facilities – Shane Tedder, UK Sustainability

Shane, the second of four children, is from the tiny, south-central Kentucky farming

community of Roley in Taylor County. Shane has served as the University of Kentucky’s

Sustainability Coordinator since 2009. That same year, Shane and his wife Jarah

welcomed their first child Paxton, followed 3 years later, by Isabel. Regarding the

current situation, Shane has been struck by the commitment the University has shown to

its staff and to its promise to serve our Commonwealth. He is also sad for the students

who were deprived of a May Commencement Ceremony.

Today, certain sectors of KY’s economy will begin to reopen. As we embark on this challenge, we must remain 

vigilant. One of the easiest ways to protect yourself and others is to wear a mask when in public. In honor of this, 

our Friday Photo Collage will feature your face mask fashion. Submit your photos to shane.tedder@uky.edu. 
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Construction work on South Upper Street between

Winslow and Bolivar, and on Winslow between

Jersey Street and South Upper, which was scheduled

to begin Thursday, May 7, has been delayed until

this week. This closure is expected to last for one

and a half weeks.

https://uknow.uky.edu/campus-news/delay-street-

closures-sewer-construction-campus
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